
Eastwood Baptist Church 
Sunday, July 3, 2016

Morning Service – 10:00 AM
Keep Yourselves from Idols

1 John 5:21
Pastor Tim

No Evening Service



Prayer Concerns 
If you have a need that you would like our prayer team to take before the Lord, 
please contact Vern and Phyllis Peterson (519-631-4987). 

Health Needs 
Mary Lou Brown, Dan Burkholder, Bill Dean, Rhoda Dean, Coby Fondse, Barb 
Keating, Barbara Ramshall, Cassie Stafford, Donna Williams, David Winder, Alex 
and Grace Wood 

Shut-Ins 
Iva Baker, Walt Carter, George Clarke, Cindy Glen, Ferne Jameson, Frank Krack, 
Vonne Mannering, Doreen Martin, Vi McLorn, Glen Rice, Lorna Shaw, Barb and 
Keith Vernum, Mary Alice Vezina, and Sandra Wallman 

Hospitality Opportunities 
While Pastor Tim is on holidays, guest speakers will be sharing with us in the 
morning services. If you would like to invite any of these speakers to join you for 
lunch after the service, please let the office know.  

July 10 – Dan Chapple  
July 17 – David Aszbach  
July 24 – Robert Singleton (Why not take this opportunity to get to know one of 
our church families better?) 
July 31 – Archie Murray 

It is wisdom to take occasional furlough. In the long run, we shall do more by 
sometimes doing less. On, on, on forever, without recreation, may suit spirits 
emancipated from this “heavy clay,” but while we are in this tabernacle, we must 
every now and then cry halt, and serve the Lord by holy inaction and consecrated 
leisure. Let no tender conscience doubt the lawfulness of going out of harness for 
a while, but learn from the experience of others the necessity and duty of taking 
timely rest. – C.H. Spurgeon 

Financial Update 
June 26, 2016                                 $6,198.45 

Church App 
The eChurch app allows you to give anywhere and anytime via 
PushPay. The app also gives you access to the church website, the 
Bible, and Eastwood’s Facebook page. In addition, you can listen to 
the pastor's messages. 



1 John 1:7 says, “If we walk in the light, as he is in the light, we have fellowship with one 
another, and the blood of Jesus his Son cleanses us from all sin” (ESV). We’re glad 
you’re here. If you’re a visitor or have a prayer request, please complete a grey card in 
the pew rack. You can place it on the offering plate or hand it in at the Welcome Center 
in the foyer. 

 

            

 
Eastwood’s New Mission Statement 
Eastwood exists to fulfill the great commission by…. 
Becoming believers 
Becoming disciples  
Becoming servants 
Becoming leaders … Becoming like Christ          

Our Condolences 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Gerry and Liz Benn and the rest of the family at the 
passing of Gerry’s sister Ruth. She went to be with the Lord on Thursday, June 30.  

This Week at Eastwood 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 
Backyard Bible Camps 
10:00 AM-12:00 PM Village & Terrace 
1:00-3:00 PM Court & Heritage Park (held at the Court) 
NOTE: The office will be closed from 9:30 AM-12:30 PM Monday-Thursday for camps and all day 
Friday (as usual). 

TUESDAY 
9:30 AM – Women of Power 

THURSDAY 
NOTE: Bible Study and Prayer Meeting is cancelled until further notice. 

SATURDAY 
9:15 AM – Worship Team Practice 

SUNDAY 
10:00 AM – Dan Chapple, Missionary to Mexico



A WORD FROM OUR MISSIONARIES 

!  

Below is an excerpt from the Chapples’ most recent newsletter. Please be in 
prayer for them while they are in Canada and for our brothers and sisters in 
Christ who live in Mexico. 

Well this update is definitely a bit late! The past month has been quite busy, and 
we have been struggling to keep our heads above the water. On May 28 we 
flew from Mexico to Ontario. Before leaving Mexico, we had a lot of personal 
stuff to get organized. … Since we have returned to Canada, the political 
situation in Mexico has become quite unstable. You may have seen or heard 
about the rioting, deaths, and injuries in the city of Oaxaca … The violence has 
spread to four or five other states, and the roads in many of those areas are 
nearly impassible. … There were many places where the roads were blocked by 
fires and protesters. … Thus far, the cities of Puebla and Mexico City (where we 
and the rest of our team live) have not had any problems, but the pastors are 
concerned that it may soon spread there. The unrest stems from new laws that 
have a big impact on school teachers and education.  

 

Staff 
Lead Pastor Tim Beerman 
Assistant Pastor Gerry Benn 
Worship Director Paul Elliott 
Office Administrator Stephanie Nickel 
Custodian  Dave and Stephanie Nickel 
Bookkeeper  Barbara Gorman 

Contact Us 
Web - www.efbc.net    Email – info@efbc.net Phone – 519-633-4131 

Office Hours 
Monday-Thursday from 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM 
PLEASE NOTE: The office will be closed from 9:30 AM-12:30 PM July 4-7. 
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